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Rotary Club of Los Alamos 
District 5520   Club 1312 
chartered August 19, 1966 

PO Box 853   Los Alamos, NM   87544 

www.rotarylosalamos.com 

The Rotary Bell 
    Rotary Awareness Month                                                   January 24, 2015 

“Rotary Supporting Rotary” 

 

The Four-Way Test:  In the things we think, say or do: 

Is it the Truth?  Is it Fair to all concerned? 

Will it build Good Will and Better Friendships? 

Will it be Beneficial to all concerned? 
 

Weekly Newsletter 

In This Issue 
--This Week’s Program and 
   Other Meeting Highlights 
--This Week’s Announce-

ments, Notes & Thanks 
--This Month’s Rotary 

Minutes Assignments 
--This Month’s Programs 
--This Month’s Birthdays 
--Current Calendar Notes 
--District 5520 and Rotary 

Intl. News 
--President’s Column 

 

 

Weekly Meetings 
Every Tuesday at 11:45 a.m. 

___                                                         ____                     
When & Where + Program & Meeting Highlights 

 

Please join us Tuesday, January 24th at 11:45 a.m. at the Golf Course 
meeting room, located on the west 
end of the complex. -- Lunches will 
be provided by Cottonwood on the 
Greens. -- The menu will be for-
warded to you over the weekend.  
Be sure to e-mail your lunch order 
and any for your guests to Chris Sierk.  
 
-- Sgt. at Arms:  TBA 
-- Rotary Minute:  Peggy Durbin 
-- Fines:  Tom Tierney 
-- Classification Talk:  Shelley Wiemann 
-- Inductions:  Louise and Petr Jandacek, parents of 
Rotarian Antonya Sanders, will be inducted into the 
Club, Brian Newnam presiding. 
-- Our Program:  Wintertime blues?  Feast your eyes 

http://www.rotarylosalamos.com/
https://brandcenter.rotary.org/en-GB/Logos/Rotary-Logos
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The Golf Course Meeting Room 
4250 Diamond Dr. 

(Trinity Dr., right on Diamond, 2 
mi.) 

 

Board Meetings 
Everyone Welcome! 

We meet the 2nd Thursday 
of the month at 4:30 p.m. 

in offices of the Los Alamos 
Daily Post, 1247 Central. 

 

2015-2016 
Club Board Members 

President:  Alison Pannell 
Vice-President:  Linda Hull 
President-Elect:  Rob Metcalf 
Secretary:  Becky Ehler 
Treasurer:  Eric Ferm 
Im. Past President:  Troy  
    Hughes 
Membership:  Skip King 
Avenues of Service:  Nancy  
    Cerutti 
Rotary Foundation:  Sandy 
    Snow 
STARS:  Laura Loy 

Avenues of Service Chairs 
Club:  Peggy Durbin 
Community:  Vincent Chiravelle 
International:  Michael Erickson 
New Generations:  Antonya  
    Sanders 
Vocational:  Mandy Marksteiner 

 
* * * * * 

Newsletter Editor:  Linda Hull 
 

Our Exchange Student 

 
Krissi Wallis 

Brandenburg, Germany 

 on the alluring blue waters of the South Pacific 
as Rotarian and travel agent Colette Levine of 
Journey Pacific takes us on a PowerPoint tour of 
the islands. 

                   Notes & Announcements &Thanks__________ 
 

 
-- LA Cares Collection:  Don’t forget we're 
collecting food donations for LA Cares at 
Rotary this Tuesday.  Please bring non-
perishable food items for those in need or 
consider bringing a check made to LA Cares. -- 
Canned chicken and hearty soups are always 
in great demand. -- Also, if you have extra paper 

grocery bags, please bring a few to donate to LA Cares as well. 
 
And The Winner Is. . . !  -- Sara Tuzel, our Club’s 
applicant for the District Governor’s $10,000 
Scholarship, was notified last Monday by District 
Scholarship Coordinator Norm Liss that she 
was selected as the recipient from a field of 18 
other strong competitors! -- Sara was a Student of 
the Month in 2010 and our Club’s first recipient 
of the Laurence J. Campbell Service Award. -- 
The scholarship criteria required that the recipient 
must be a student enrolled in a District 5520 
college or university who is also pursuing a course of study in one of 
Rotary’s principle areas of focus:  peace and conflict resolution, child and 
maternal health, disease prevention, economic and community 
development, water and sanitation, and basic education and literacy. 
Sara’s focus falls within disease prevention and child/maternal health. 

-- She has served as a medical translator for 
several summers at a Honduran orphanage 
and surgical clinic and has spent significant 
periods volunteering with two different mission 
hospitals in Cameroon, and in the first months 
of 2015 managed a medical clinic in Haiti, 
treating lepers and disabled elders. -- In 
addition to English, she speaks Spanish and 

Polish fluently and is studying French and German. -- Sara has given 
considerable volunteer service to a homeless facility in Albuquerque, a 
center for sexually-abused children, and in emergency rooms here 
and in Albuquerque. -- As part of UNM’s BA/MA combined degree 
program, Sara graduated, magna cum laude, with a BA in Health, 
Medicine and Human Values and began med school last year.  And, 
this is just the tip of the iceberg.  She’s a remarkable young woman with 
compassion for and commitment to serving indigent populations.-- Sara 
was nominated by and shepherded through the application process by 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=photos+of+vanuatu&view=detailv2&&id=FA0648633DC9F3620A21D0EFA3BEFE2A1FD55291&selectedIndex=26&ccid=MsK7HE9g&simid=608017716111478006&thid=OIP.M32c2bb1c4f603a04334cd9000043338cH0
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10152724055720988&set=ecnf.591950987&type=3
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Ongoing Project 
LA Cares 

Donations of non-perishable 
food and personal hygiene 

items are collected on the last 
Tuesday of the month. 

 

 
 

Contact Us 
Rotary Club of Los Alamos 

PO Box 853 
Los Alamos, NM  87544 

 
Alison Pannell, President 

505-570-0629 
livukenjani@yahoo.com 

 
Becky Ehler, Secretary 

505-662-2745 * 505-662-8020 
b.ehler@yahoo.com 

 

STARS 
 (Service To All Rotary Satellite) 
Meets 1st and 3rd Wednesdays 
5:30-6:30, 1475 Central Ave., 
Suite 210 conference room 

Kim Selvage, Laura Loy, Jim Nesmith, Christi 
Windle, Alex Zubelewicz, Gloria Brehm, Michael 
Erickson, Troy Hughes, Melissa Metcalf, James 
Chrobocinski, Susan O’Leary, LeAnne Parsons 

 
Our Club 
Facebook 

 

www.facebook.com/LosAlamosRotary   
www.facebook.com/RotarySTARS 

Rotarian Linda Hull, herself a recipient of a Rotary Ambassadorial 
Scholarship while attending Florida State University years ago. -- More 
news as we learn it! 
 

-- Rotarian Paul Frederickson and wife 

Rosmarie enjoy exotic sightseeing on their 
Rotary Friendship Exchange to India. -- The 

Fredericksons are back from their travels and will present a program 
about their experiences soon. 
 
-- Let’s Play Ball Hitting Homeruns!:  Just one week into our 
membership recruitment, we already have commitments for two new 
recruits from one team alone. Commissioner Skip 
King will bring us up to date on Tuesday with a 
handy scoreboard. -- From Skip King 01-19:  
Fellow Rotarians, welcome to our second Member-
ship Drive, this with a baseball theme of ñLetôs Play 
Ball.ò  I know that the last thing most of us want to do 
is to get involved in another Membership Drive, 
especially those that have been selected to captain 
our eleven teams.  I don’t believe that the participation will be that 
demanding, and imagine if each team were to bring in just one member, 
what a success that would be!  I know that most teams have 2-3 
individuals that don’t often come to Rotary.  And many teams only have 2-
3 active members.  Well, it’s the perfect time to contact those less active 
folks and invite them to a meeting or at the very least one of your 
Membership Drive Meetings.  Please give it a try!  If everyone participates 
the results will be incredible! 
   Beginning this Tuesday, due to our tight Rotary schedule, we will begin 
Let’s Play Ball @ 11:45 a.m.  It will be interesting to see how many of us 
read the newsletter!!!  Every Tuesday until March we will conduct Letôs 
Play Ball business from 11:45 a.m. to noon. 
-- Scoring 

1. Teams will receive a “single” or 1 point for each team member 

attending a planning meeting. 

2. Teams will receive a “double” or 2 points for each proposed member 

that is asked to attend lunch, even if the individual declines. 

3. Teams will receive a “triple” or 3 points for each person that attends 

lunch.  The club will pay for our guest’s lunch. 

4. Teams will receive a “homerun” or 4 points for each induction. 

The winning team will receive valuable Paul Harris points toward their 
$1,000 goal of a Paul Harris fellow. 

http://www.facebook.com/LosAlamos
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+let's+play+ball&view=detailv2&&id=622A7DC5DD94CFF6B7C1511C87FF30AAC7DF925D&selectedIndex=4&ccid=gral8kLM&simid=608010715325596472&thid=OIP.M82b6a5f242ccfc0fbf51910d001aeb1eH0
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Rotary Websites 
Club:  www.losalamosrotary.com 

District:  www.rotary5520.org 
International:  www.rotary.org 

 

Make-Up Meetings 
Rotary Club of Santa Fe 
Thursdays, 12:00 noon 

Hilton Santa Fe, 100 Sandoval 
 

Rotary Club of Santa Fe Centro 
Tuesdays, 8:00 a.m. 

Chocolate Maven 
821 W. San Mateo Rd. 

 
Rotary Club of Santa Fe del Sur 

Wednesdays, 12:00 p.m. 
Red Lobster, 4450 Rodeo Dr.  

 
Rotary Club of Taos Milagro  

Wednesdays, 7:20 a.m. 
Quality Inn 

1043 Paseo del Pueblo Sur 
 

Easy On-Line Make-Up 
Meetings 

www.rotarymakeup.org. 
Info.?  Frances deNuit 

Rotary eClub of the Southwest USA 

drfdenuit@yahoo.com 
505-920-2600 

 

 
 

On the Road? 
If you are traveling anytime of 

the year and plan to visit a 
Rotary Club, please be sure to 
take one of our ‘trade banners’ 
with you.  They are available 

from our Club Secretary Becky 
Ehler. 

-- Team Captains 
Team #1  Jean Gindreau     Team #2  Carol Clark 
Team #3  Rob Metcalf  Team #4  Troy Hughes 
Team #5  Shelly Wiemann            Team #6  Karen Easton 
Team #7  Peggy Durbin  Team #8  Sandy Snow 
Team #9  Antonya Sanders Team #10  Kim Selvage 
Team #11  LeAnne Parsons 
Commissioner Skip will be available any time to assist teams.  Skip will 
also have Membership ideas that may assist you in your recruitment. 
-- Rotary Club of Los Alamos Successes 
*2009 Membership – 34 members and 1 business owner; today 66 
active members and 14 business owners! 
*First Satellite (STARS) in District 5520  
   With our successes come continuing challenges.  The average Rotary 
Club loses 10% of its membership annually.  That means we need to 
bring in 7 new members annually to maintain our current membership. 
   In closing, do you know what the most common reason given for 
individuals not joining Rotary?  “No one ever asked me!”  In fact, only 
15% of Rotarians ever sponsor a new member.  Let’s change that 
statistic!!!  LET’S PLAY BALL!!!” 
 
-- Pay It Forward Raffle:  
Using a tried-and-true 
fund-raising example 
used by the Taos 
Milagro Rotary Club, 
President-elect Rob 
Metcalf recently 
introduced the LA Pay It Forward Raffle to our Club.  It has been 
featured the LA Daily Post by Rotarian Kirsten Laskey and will debut 
most publicly at Crab Fest, February 27th. -- The purchase of one $50 
ticket provides six opportunities to win through the end of June.  
Winning tickets are not removed, but are re-entered to play again.  -- 

Cash awards will be given in these amounts:  1st - 
$500; 2nd - $250; 3rd -$100.  Only 350 tickets will be 
sold. -- As a Rotarian, you are prohibited from entering 
your own name, but you may enter the name of a 
relative or friend--or even a pet.  Just not your own 
name. -- Tickets will be sold at the Crab Fest and the 
first one drawn that evening; then March 15, April 12, 

May 9, June 6 and June 27 (annual year-end banquet). -- Please help us 
sell all 350 tickets! 
 
-- The LAPS Science Fair:  The Board 
voted Tuesday to donate two $50 Amazon 
gift cards as Rotary 'Grand Prizes' in the 
Science Fair this coming weekend.  Linda 
Hull completed the forms and returned them 
with gifts cards to school district offices for 
Curriculum and Science Fair coordinator 

http://www.rotary5520.org/
http://www.rotary.org/
http://www.rotarymakeup.org/
mailto:drfdenuit@yahoo.com
http://www.taosrotary.org/home/end-polio-now-2/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+pay+it+forward&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+pay+it+forward&id=7DE4958C4EC418DC0B4DC760B97CCE696390B27F&selectedIndex=4&ccid=9O9IZF8R&simid=608039792261465088&thid=OIP.Mf4ef48645f1119aa93cc02d15e9db215o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+dog+with+prize&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+dog+with+prize&id=6542211DB7284ACE07E147DC6C209AFE659E33DC&selectedIndex=4&ccid=W/pTttjT&simid=608028092774613377&thid=OIP.M5bfa53b6d8d33e5ee36d18c4b5f2799do2
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+science+fair&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+science+fair&id=37ECED426AFFAE10A655C1EE6D60E2F5B3CF2655&selectedIndex=22&ccid=I1m2YNef&simid=607993866170338587&thid=OIP.M2359b660d79f45fa333d7b7dd532e99dH0
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Rotary Theme  2015-16 

 
I build bridges.  I eradicate 

polio. 
I mentor tomorrow’s leaders. 

I pump clean water. 
I provide shelter to disaster 

victims. 
I build communities. 

I teach the world to read. 
I create peace through service. 

I am a Rotarian. 

 

Order Rotary Merchandise 

Russell-Hampton 
www.bestclubsupplies.com 

800-877-8908 
 

National Award Services 
www.clubsupplies.com 

800-810-2100 
 

 
Recent Exchange Students 

 

 
Markus Essl      Frederiek Gerretschen 
Austria              The Netherlands 

Aug. 2014 – June 2015 
 
Thomas  Routiaux      Mille Nikolajsen 

Belgium                        Denmark 
Aug. ’13 - June ‘14              Aug. ’12 - June 
‘13 

Dawn Brown, who was recently a guest of Kim Selvage at Rotary. -- We 
requested that both awards be given in the 'Junior' level (6th-8th grades) 
in the Earth and Environmental Sciences category for projects in water 
science and water resource management.  

 
-- Audio Loop Success!:  On January 11th and 12th, 
contractor Gary Clark of GWC Looping and Ross 
Mason of Smith Auditorium re-looped the center section 
of the auditorium, rows A-P--almost 200 seats--because 
the aging building had presented unexpected challenges 
for consistent assistive hearing when the system was 
originally installed in August.  The new looping now pro-

vides equal signal strength to each seat in those rows. -- Watch for 
Rotary signage soon, Step 2 of this project! 
 

-- A Note from the Netherlands:  In response to the 
thoughtful thank-you card Beate and Wouter Gerret-
schen sent us following daughter Frederiek’s youth 
exchange with our Club (2014-15), Linda Hull sent a 
Christmas card to the family.  Below is Beate’s e-mail 
reply: 
“Dear Linda,  
  Thank you for the nice card with beautiful words!  
  What we didn't realize when our kids started their exchange, is 
that it doesn't stop after the exchange year. The exchange between teenagers of 
different cultures keeps going on. Frederiek has already visited a lot friends she got to 
know during her exchange year. A few months ago she met up with Marcus as well, they 
both traveled to Munich. Next month she will go to Switzerland to meat Fabienne, the 
Swiss girl who was on exchange in Santa fee. She will also join a rotary weekend with 
the outbound student from El Paso who is staying in Switzerland.  
   Hopefully we have a chance to meet you and the rest of the rotary club someday 
together with Frederiek. 
  Sincerely, Beate Gerretschen” 

The reach of Rotary friendship is often so much wider and broader than 
we ever imagine! 
 
-- Rotary Friendship Exchange (RFE) Update: It’s Official:  Nine 

Rotarians from British Columbia (District 5080) 
will be visiting our Club, Friday, April 15th – Tues-
day, April 19th.  They will travel from their stay in 
Taos, and we will arrange with Taos to meet them 
halfway along the route.  Depending upon the time of 

day, this could include lunch; regardless, our RFE guests will go to their 
host homes once in Los Alamos. -- At the end of their visit with us, we will 
take them or arrange for their transportation to the Sunport in Albuquer-
que for their flight home.  Donna Pedace, District RFE Coordinator, is 
working now to arrange their flight later in the day so the British Colum-
bians can attend our Tuesday meeting at noon. -- Among activities, we 
are hoping to plan are a Saturday the 16th Bandelier tour with Supt. 
Jason Lott, a potluck dinner on Sunday the 17th at Chris Sierk’s 
house following the 4:00 p.m. outing to the Los Alamos Concert 
Association’s performance by the Manasse/Nakamatsu Duo 

http://www.bestclubsupplies.com/
http://www.clubsupplies.com/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+hearing+loop&id=DBC70B95F5F57671DA6D57636F64702AAF5155E1&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clip+art+of+british+columbia&view=detailv2&&id=BA19FDDB1C20359EF6E895FEC4131B28F8338FD7&selectedIndex=42&ccid=Vn7CXHSM&simid=607997035850367799&thid=OIP.M567ec25c748c0d62cacf85a5d29c2261H0
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Eva Hauzar           Samantha Hellessey 

Switzerland                   Australia 
Aug. ’11 - June ‘12           Jan. ’11 - Jan. ‘12 

 
 

Where You’ll Find Our Club 
Support 

 
Satellite Club (STARS--Service To 

All Rotary Satellite); projects in 
Guatemala, the Dominican 
Republic, and South Africa; 

support for the Posse Lodge, LA 
Cares, Boy Scouts, LAHS 

Hilltalkers & Robotics teams, Self-
Help, Family Strengths Network, 
Little League, Horses for Heroes, 
Paws and Stripes; tutoring at the 

library; reading in elementary 
schools; LAMS 4-Way Test Essay 
Competition; LAHS Cookies and 
Conversation; Students of the 

Month; generous financial awards 
to LAHS seniors; the Deborah 

Beene Music Awards; grants to 
pay for UNM-LA GED exam fees 

and for Books for Babies at LAMC; 
Polio Plus; Sonny Brown Business 

Award; students to RYLA 
leadership camp; outbound and 

inbound exchange students; 
Group Study Exchange and 

Ambassadorial Scholars; blood 
drive; LAHS Memorial Garden; 
Mesa Public Library Garden; 

Clean-Up Los Alamos; AED for 
Fuller Lodge; Opera on the Rocks, 

picnic tables for PEEC Nature 
Center; Bandelier naturalization 

ceremony + more! 

 

Where You’ll Find Us 
Raising Funds 

 
Annual Crab Fest: 

(clarinet/piano) at Smith Auditorium, and an Atomic City Tour with 
Georgia Strickfaden.  Other tour arrangements with the Historical 
Society are being discussed and arranged. 
  Special thanks to Bev Cooper, Sarah Rochester, Chris Sierk, Nina 
Thayer, Jane Phillips, and Thurman Talley for their willingness to host 
our guests and for their very active involvement in making this a spring-
time reality!  -- **Got Tickets? Nina and Jane have graciously donated 
seven concert tickets, but we are inquiring about more ticket donations.  If 
you have one you can spare, please let Nina know: 
gnthayer@cybermesa.com, 662-6835. 

                          
                                   This Month’s 
  Sgt. at Arms          Rotary Minutes__     Finemaster____________ 
  5:  Steve Ciddio          Chuck Tallman               Peggy Durbin 
12:  Jaret McDonald     Skip King                        Skip King 
19:  Tom Tierney           Skip King                       Jaret McDonald 
26:  TBA                         Peggy Durbin                Tom Tierney 
                                    

_____               This Month’s Programs___________________   
 
-- January 5:   By tradition, we will hold our bi-annual 
Club Assembly this first meeting of January to review our 
Club accomplishments since July 1st, the beginning of the 
Rotary year, and to look ahead at plans and goals for the 
next six months. -- Board members will make brief re-
ports, as will Club President Alison Pannell. -- Please 
come to welcome in the New Year with your Rotary 
friends!  
 

-- January 12:  Martin Cooper, LANL 

retiree, photographer, world traveler, and 
husband of Rotarian Bev Cooper, will 
tell us about his experiences as a chess 
coach and the accomplished teams in 
our local schools. 
 

 
-- January 19:  Heather McClenahan, executive 
director of the Los Alamos Historical Society, will 
bring us up to date on the plans and preparations 

being made to welcome the Manhattan 
Project Historic National Park 
(MPHNP) to Los Alamos and surround-
ing areas of Northern New Mexico. 
 

mailto:gnthayer@cybermesa.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clip+art+speaker+with+audience&view=detailv2&&id=BAAD10C4F89C008F3B52A5CE4D694698E2A75DE9&selectedIndex=30&ccid=uI7jq0P3&simid=608029999715714653&thid=OIP.Mb88ee3ab43f7fc777364e8c61a4f8d7eo0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clip+art+chess+club&view=detailv2&&id=F7F2A2A691FDD4DFF4E14097EBE900119FF52D6B&selectedIndex=3&ccid=lBwFoWb2&simid=608003194824820958&thid=OIP.M941c05a166f6f826b342a148256e0362o0
http://www.nps.gov/mapr/losalamos.htm
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last Saturday in February 
¡!Fiesta Los Alamos!:  late July 

Watch for More! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

-- January 26:  Wintertime blues?  Feast your 
eyes on the alluring blue 
waters of the South Pacific 
as Rotarian and travel 
agent Colette Levine of 
Journey Pacific takes us on 

a Power-Point tour of the islands. 
 
  

                            This Month’s Birthdays          ___________    
   
 
January 25:  Andrea Cunningham 
 

 
 
 
__                    Current Club Calendar Notes     ___________ 

 
-- Tuesday, February 2nd:  Please note that we will meet at MESA 

PUBLIC LIBRARY this week, as 
Cottonwood on the Greens has 
been reserved for a LANL con-
ference all week. -- We will gather 
in the third-floor meeting rooms, 
and pre-ordered sandwiches from 

Ruby K.’s will be brought in. -- Watch for more 
details. 
 
-- Saturday, February 27th:  Remember Me?  
Well, it’s that time of year again—Crab Fest--
so mark your calendars for Saturday, Febru-
ary 27th, Knights of Columbus Hall.  Doors 
open at 5:30 for social time, cash bar, and silent 
auction bids; 7:00, the all-you-can-eat crab and prawns 
family-style dinner with sides and dessert will be served, catered by 
Blue Window Bistro, and followed by a live(ly) auction with 
auctioneers Mike Lippiatt and Jill Cook. --Tickets are $50 and 
available from Skip King.  Reserve your table for 10 now! 
 

-- Friday, April 15th-Tuesday, April 19th:  Our Club 
will host nine Rotarians from British Columbia 
(District 5080) as part of a Rotary Friendship 
Exchange (RFE).  (See above Announcements for 
more details.) 
 

 

                              Regular Monthly Meetings    ________ 
 

http://realsimple.chtah.net/a/hBTe0PEBAuBI6B86KH2NuGSpq.BAuBI6BT/nldt3-0
http://www.nps.gov/mapr/losalamos.htm
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=photos+of+vanuatu&view=detailv2&&id=FA0648633DC9F3620A21D0EFA3BEFE2A1FD55291&selectedIndex=26&ccid=MsK7HE9g&simid=608017716111478006&thid=OIP.M32c2bb1c4f603a04334cd9000043338cH0
http://www.rei.com/adventures/trips/weekend/british-columbia-hiking-lodge.html
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-- Monthly Board Meeting:  Our monthly Board 
meeting will be held Thursday, January 14th at 
4:30 p.m. at the LA Daily Post offices on Central 
Avenue. -- Everyone welcome! 
 

 
-- STARS (Service To All Rotary Satellite) will 
meet the first and third Wednesdays of the 

month: January 6th and 20th at 5:30-6:30, 1475 
Central Ave., Suite 210 conference room.  

 
              

          District 5520 and Rotary International News__ 
  
-- March 10-March 12:  PETS (President-
elect Training Seminar)  The President-
elect and incoming secretary from each 
Club are strongly encouraged to attend this 
training at the Sheraton Albuquerque 
Uptown on Louisiana near Coronado Mall. -- 
Registration, reservations, and the agenda 
are now posted, rather incompletely, at: 
www.rotary5520.org.   
   
-- April 28th-May 1st:  The District’s Annual Conference will be held 

at the Hotel Albuquerque in Old Town during these 
spring dates.  The theme is nautical, befitting our 
District Governor’s Navy career:  Anchors Aweigh.  
More details as available. 
 
 

-- May 28th-June 1st:  Join Rotarians around the 
world for the Rotary International Convention in 
Seoul, South Korea. Register by December 15th 
for the greatest savings!  
http://www.riconvention.org. 
 
 
 

_________Rotary Friendship Exchange (RFE)_________ 
 
-- Rotary Friendship Exchanges:   For more information about the 
travel below, please contact: Donna Pedace, District chair, 505-349-
8850. -- There is a new opening in the RFE going to the Van-
couver, Canada, area June 2-16, 2016.  The group filled very 
quickly but, as often happens, a couple had to drop out, so their 
slot is now available. Please let me know as soon as possible if 
you would be interested in going on this RFE. 
  

http://www.rotary5520.org/
http://www.riconvention.org/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+anchors&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+anchors&id=F04784CF12ED0B4943F25B86DABDE375C5C2A4E1&selectedIndex=12&ccid=j4KWHIL9&simid=607987251855559874&thid=OIP.M8f82961c82fde2f3b1db24d93094a0d4H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+for+rotary&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+for+rotary&id=558C199B5EAAB45CAE67896639219CF376A49FBE&selectedIndex=1&ccid=WeDJ7j0a&simid=608000128246025339&thid=OIP.M59e0c9ee3d1a5808fadd40927fb318b5o0
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June 2-17:  Destination Vancouver, Canada 
Donna writes, ñDistrict 5020 
consists of Vancouver Island in 
British Columbia, Canada, 
and western Washington 
State in the USA.  The best 
known Canadian city in District 
5020 is Victoria, the capital of 
British Columbia. Here you will 
find the Parliament Buildings 

and the Provincial Museum on the bustling Inner Harbour. You can 
also enjoy tea in the Empress Hotel, take a 
water taxi tour of the harbour, wander 
through the world famous Butchart Gardens, 
and visit two real castles. -- District 5020 is a 
mari-time and forest dominated region. 
Visitors will see magnificent snow-capped 
mountains, whales swimming along the 
coast, and giant 500-year old growth 
forest. On the American side of District 
5020, visitors will explore the scenic Olympic Peninsula and the 
Puget Sound area with access to islands, beaches, and the city of 
Tacoma. -- Tacoma is an attractive old port with a vibrant artistic 
culture.  Olympia, the state capital of Washington, is another 
interesting attraction. Visitors may also stop by Mount St. Helens, an 
active volcano.  You will meet friendly, vibrant, and active Rotarians 
who want to show you the beauty of their communities and their clubs’ 
activities throughout District 5020.ò  
  

______                 _The President’s Column__________  __    

 
  “Now that the New Year is upon us, our Club is very 
busy with the projects designated for this time of the 
year. We have the Four-Way Test Essay competition 

in February, Student of the Month 
until June, RYLA (Rotary Youth 
Leadership Award) applications for 
July camp, YEO (youth exchange) 

student preparation for an August 
departure, and our new District Governor’s Scholarship recipient. You 
have already given your support for our fund raising efforts and with 
excitement, we prepare to choose from all our worthy students who will 
receive our scholarships. 

   And our Club continues to grow as we add wonderful 
new members. It is rewarding to get to know everybody 
as we come from such diverse backgrounds and have 
such unique experiences. A big thank you to the 
Membership Committee for all its hard work and to you 

for contributing with all your efforts. Our Club is involved in a myriad of 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=map+of+vancouver&view=detailv2&qpvt=map+of+vancouver&id=A919DB247886535A20FE4A73D141FFE574081F49&selectedIndex=23&ccid=RGx%2b0rvy&simid=607999269141939413&thid=OIP.M446c7ed2bbf2eea1e4eacb9f874adfbao0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+mt.+st.+helen&view=detailv2&qpvt=clip+art+of+mt.+st.+helen&id=F434DE4D474A8346AF126D14F3FF68C2E257B29D&selectedIndex=0&ccid=lgDa2Bit&simid=607990786582251692&thid=OIP.M9600dad818ade85e5e81ca11e74c5b88o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+of+rotary+4+way+test&view=detailv2&&id=87B637872F64D81F6EE0CC894A0E5F507301318B&selectedIndex=0&ccid=RYtk8U0D&simid=608039229637460854&thid=OIP.M458b64f14d038f99e68e140c84717c1ao0
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projects and it is very satisfying to be able to serve so many people in so 
many different needy situations.  
   So I appeal to everyone to sell at least 5 tickets each for the Pay-It-

Forward raffle that Rob designed for us. And 
book your table for the Crab Fest, donate 
something for the auction and 
invite your friends to join us for 

another fun filled evening. Our success rests in your 
hands and your support allows us to fund our deserving 
projects. I look forward to working along side you all.” 

 
Alison Pannell 
Club President, 2015-16 
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